Hall Use Report – 2014-15
· Director:   


Jeanie McDonnell 
· Committee members:
Carla Costuros, Ann Matheson

The committee continues to work with Helen Gillespie to secure optimal, sustainable facility use.  The building is used for on-going rentals like yoga and Akido, for non-profit groups, and for workshops and social activities.  The large hall is the most frequently used room, then the lounge, and occasionally the small concession room.
Ice On Whyte

For the fourth year, in early 2015 the hall was rented as the operating centre for Ice on Whyte.  The large hall was not used for by IOW for most of the festival this year, as they used an outdoor tent for their events.  This reduced the income from the event, but also reduced the wear and tear on the hall, and reduced the number of regular rentals that we needed to bump.  Generally, the festival and the use of the hall went well.   
Edmonton Pride Festival 

The Pride Festival needed to move out of Winston Churchill Square due to upcoming construction, so they planned the vent in Old Strathcona – the parade was on Whyte Ave and 103 St, and the festival activities were on End of Steel Park, on the King Edward Elementary School grounds, and the rink of the Community League.  The festival rented several rooms of the hall – mostly for administrative/staff purposes; on the Sunday a church service for the public was held in the big hall.  The weather was hot, the turnout was high and the festival was generally a success.  However the large number of vehicles brought traffic to a stand still and was very disruptive for the community.
There has been some discussion regarding parking restrictions and other methods to mitigate the impact on the community.  This is also an issue for the Fringe and the Ice on Whyte festivals. There is also a concern that if the grass on the soccer field or rink is wet the high level of traffic will destroy it – even if Pride re-sods it, the community will not be able to use it for the rest of the soccer season.  It has not yet been determined how the league will proceed to deal with these issues.

The Pride Festival has booked the hall for the 2016 festival.  The Board was hesitant to approve the rental, but did so because the Festival is going ahead in our neighbourhood anyway, and we do not yet have enough information from the community to determine an alternate solution.  Although there is no official decision, the Pride Festival is likely to stay in the neighbourhood for several more years, then move elsewhere as they feel they will outgrow it.

Edmonton Weavers’ Guild
The league continues to rent out rooms on the main floor to the Edmonton Weavers’ Guild.  They have been residents in the hall since 2008.  The Weaver’s pay $1,050/month, with the current lease expiring on May 31, 2017.
